PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE
RESOLUTION TO CREATE WEST WORTH COUNTY EMS DISTRICT
#2024-18

COMES NOW the Worth County Board of Supervisors and notes that on or about March 18, 2024,
the Worth County Board of Supervisors did receive a petition to create an EMS District, signed by
more than 25 percent of the residents of the townships of Fertile, Bristol, Silver Lake, and a portion
of Danville township (west township line to Jonquil Avenue) and that these same petitioners also
own at least 25 percent of the taxable valuation in the proposed district.

WHEREAS pursuant to law a public hearing was set for April 15, 2024, with notice as required
by law at which hearing the public was allowed to comment on the petition and proposed EMS
district.

IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED that the Worth County Board of Supervisors does hereby establish
the West Worth County EMS district consisting of the townships of Fertile, Bristol, Silver Lake,
and a portion of Danville (west township line to Jonquil Avenue).

IT IS FURTHER RESOLVED that a civil engineer with the engineering firm of Veenstra & Kimm
located in Mason City, lowa is appointed to prepare the engineer report as required by law and that
said report shall be filed with the Worth County Auditor’s Office within 30 days unless said time
period is extended for good cause.

ADOPTED this 15™ day of April, 2024.

S~

Aaron Stone, Chairperson
Worth County Board of Supervisors

ATTEST:

J ﬁki A. Backhaus, Worth County Auditor



